
   

 

 
SPRING-FORD AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Property Committee 
September 11th - 7:30 PM 

District Office Conference Room 
Minutes 

 
Attendees:  Dr. David Goodin, Tom DiBello, Will Cromley, Robert Hunter, Dr. Pat Nugent and Dave Boyer 
 
Acceptance of the Meeting Minutes by Tom DiBello 
 
Old Business: 
 

A. Reviewed the High School expansion project and discussed milestones completed to date, construction 
scheduling and change orders submittals to date. Discussed future project reporting to include: change order 
tracking and project completion percentages. 

B. Discussed the video scoreboard budget estimate status currently being priced out by Clair Solutions and ANC. 
 

 
New Business: 
 

A. Discussed the Administration’s plan to conduct lead water testing in drinking outlets District wide with an 
anticipated completion date on or before June 2019.  

B. Discussed the repair status of playground equipment District wide and the need to assess overall condition of 
playground equipment.  

C. Discussed the need for a pavilion to provide shade for students at Spring City Elementary. 
D. Discussed the need for a designated playground that will support the autistic student growth at Limerick 

Elementary.  

 
School Police: 
 

A. Discussion regarding meetings with Police Chief’s Brian Skelton, Mark Toomey, and Tom Nerlinger.  I spoke with 
Spring City’s new Chief Ryan White.  We discussed the current MOU’s and additions to the 2019 MOU’s in the 
area of jurisdictional cooperation. 
 

Security & Emergency Management: 
 

A. Discussion on one to meetings with individual Principal to discuss security needs, safety plans, emergency 
management and site assessment.   

B. Discussion regarding my meeting with Bob Catalano about constructing a 5 year plan for security and emergency 
management technologies pieces.   

C. Discussion regarding on going and upcoming ALICE Training. Several training exercises have commenced.   
a. A full evacuation drill to Rally Points is scheduled 10/9/18.   
b. ALICE training night for parents is scheduled 10/25/18. 

D. Discussion regarding meeting with Steve Beck the Safe School Coordinator for Montgomery County. 
 
Other Business: 
 

A. Discussed the payment of $10,349.56 for SFASD participation in the ENERNOC energy savings program 
 
Actionable Items: 
 
Needs for Next Meeting: 
 

A. HS project completion percentages and change order updates 
 
Board Comment: 



 
 
 

 


